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Welcome Back
Welcome back to Term 3! We especially welcome new Reception students who have commenced their school journey with us this week. We also welcome the other 
families whose students commence their schooling with us in other year levels throughout the school.
I trust that the spirit of community and commitment to building strong relationships, complemented by our innovative culture and dedication to fostering  
individual pathways, will support you as you strive to bring out the best in your child. I hope that you will also see, as I have indicated previously, and consistent with 
our theme this year, being a part of Tenison Woods College community is not hard, it just requires a little extra effort from everyone to SHINE - to realise our potential 
as individuals and as a community of people.

Timor Leste Immersion Program – Welcome Home
The Tenison Woods College 2019 Immersion Program to Timor Leste returned on Wednesday 10 July inspired by their experience. This unique opportunity offered 
our students an immersion experience and the chance to see the world through the eyes of mission and justice. I am looking forward to hearing further of their  
experiences and seeing how these experiences will have an impact on our wider College community. At a time when our Catholic Church is inviting us to see, feel 

and respond to the need in our global community, I am delighted to see that these students and staff committed themselves deliberately and 
passionately to evolve the story further for our times and our context. I am also delighted that Tenison Woods College and Francisco Xavier 

College, Hatolia, Timor-Leste, have agreed to become sister schools in order to develop companionship and cooperation between our 
two schools and promote mutual understanding and cultural awareness between our communities in Timor-Leste and Australia.

I look forward to hearing the stories of the delegation and their insights into how the funds raised by our community this year  were 
donated and put to good use to support our neighbour sisters and brothers. Special thanks to Bernadette Fisher and Penny 

Sharp for their critical role in this initiative.

Staffing News
I thank the range of Staff who have deliberately and enthusiastically expressed their interest in, and sat interviews for, 
the range of roles in our community as part of the leadership growth in our staff, where we are fostering and growing our 
own leaders. I am excited about the future of the College, which will come from deliberate professional collaboration and  
resonant leadership; a resonance that evolves from deep support of students, families and staff, and enables deep faith, 

learning and wellbeing impact.

Weekly Newsletter

We are excited to announce our 2019 Shining Light 
Award Recipients:

• Tom Kosch – St Paul’s/Tenison Woods College  
 1994- 2006
• Pam (dec.) and Brian (dec.) O’Connor – College  
 Community Involvement 1933-1994
• Hopper and Bob (dec.) Gabriel - College  
 Community Involvement 1942-1984
• Ken Green – Marist Brother’s College 1964-1968 

Each year in October, we celebrate a group of  
Shining Lights who have been nominated 
and selected as worthy recipients. 
This year, six special people will be  
recognised for their contribution to the greater 
community. 

Tenison Woods College and its predecessors; 
St Paul’s School, Tenison College, Marist  
Brothers’ Agricultural College, Mater Christi College, 
St Mary’s School & St Joseph’s College, value the  
contributions of all students past and present.

The “Shining Light” Awards recognise significant 
contributions by former students, staff or Catholic community members to the local and global community. By recognising these outstanding citizens, the College 
hopes to inspire current and future students, as well as celebrate the rich history of Catholic Education in South East South Australia.

Congratulations to these Old Scholars and College Community Members who will be celebrated on Saturday 26 October at the Shining Light Award Presentation 
Evening. Tickets to the event will be on sale soon! Details on how to book will be available next week.
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CIM Team News
 
Family Mass
There will be a Family Mass this Sunday at 11:00am at St 

Paul’s Church, Penola Road. We look forward to seeing many 
of our Tenison Woods College families in attendance. 

MenALIVE - Weekend For Men
Are you free the 10 and 11 August? Could you benefit from a weekend  
featuring talks, personal testimonies, opportunities for discussion, and space 
to reflect? Since menALIVE commenced in 2003, thousands of Catholic men 
have been encouraged and inspired at weekends across Australia. Now  
another menALIVE weekend is being organised in the South East at the  
Southend Sands Caravan Park. For enquiries, please phone Harry Van Eyk on 
0406 229 648 or email.

Parish Mass
A Mount Gambier Catholic Community Parish Mass is held each Thursday of 
the Term (except Week 1) and is led by a different class or year level each week. 
Mass is held at 9:00am in the College Chapel and all parents, grandparents and 
friends are welcome to attend.

The roster for Term 3 Masses;
Week 2 Year 12 (Liturgy of the Word with Holy Communion - NO MASS)
Week 3 Year 11 (Liturgy of the Word with Holy Communion - NO MASS)
Week 4 Whole School Mass 11am – Feast of the Assumption
Week 5 Year 8 
Week 6 Year 6
Week 7 Year 7
Week 8 Year 4/5
Week 9 Year 9
Week 10 Year 10

Volunteers needed
If you have an hour free once every couple of months and would like to help 
on the Church cleaning roster, please contact the Parish office during working 
hours on (08) 87 256 566.

Michelle Coote  |  APRIM – Assistant Principal Religious Identity and Mission

From The Principal continued...

As such, we congratulate the following staff on assuming the following 
18-month roles:
Assistant Principal, Student and Staff Development Jennie Sanderson
Director of Learning Operations   Sean Quirke
Director of Wellbeing    Tania Sigley
Head of Senior School    Ciaran Buckley
Head of Middle School   Nick Patzel
Years 6-7 Teaching and Learning Coordinator  Yvette Sims
Years 6-7 Wellbeing Coordinator   Fraser Marshall
Year 10 Wellbeing Coordinator   David Cole
Years 8-12 Sports Coordinator   Kate Exelby

In congratulating these staff, I know the Tenison Woods College student, parent 
and staff community will offer them the support and collaboration, which will 
make their roles and our College community as successful as possible.

New Staff
We welcome the following new staff to the College community:
Year 7 Teacher    Michael Gannon
HPE and Outdoor Education Teacher  Heidi Clark
Curriculum ESO     Carolyn Jones                 
We wish Michael, Heidi and Carolyn all the best as they commence their service 
of our community and offer their talents to our families.
 
Ad Limina Visit to Rome
The Australian Bishops have now returned from their Ad Limina visit to Rome. 
The visit ad limina means, technically, the obligation incumbent on certain 
members of the Church’s leadership of visiting, at stated times, the “thresholds 
of the Apostles”, Saints. Peter and Paul, and of presenting themselves before 
the Pope to give an account of the state of their dioceses.
The link here offers the report of our Apostolic Administrator, Bishop Greg 
O’Kelly. His reflections are very interesting and insightful. 

Out of School Hours Care – Six Years of Deliberate Care, Deliberate  
Learning
I have been delighted by the response to our OSHC service that has now been 
servicing our community for six years. The attendance at our holiday program 
was further validation of the careful planning and the commitment to a fun, 
safe, nurturing and supportive environment, which is reflective of our commu-
nity’s family values. At this time, I offer appreciation to the range of staff who of-
fered their service to the OSHC program under Marc Lock and Sarah Seebohm’s 
leadership during the student vacation; service which was greatly appreciated 
by the families of our community. 
For further information and OSHC bookings contact Aleisha or Sarah on 
87244633 or email. You can also visit the OSHC page on our website where 
you’ll find more details about the OSHC Program.

ELCC – Holiday Program
The Early Learning and Community Centre also operated during the student 
vacation with its stimulating and individualised holiday learning program  
under Domenica Dunn’s discerning and passionate leadership.

Reception Enrolments 2020
I advise parents and caregivers that interviews are well under way for all 2020 
Reception Enrolments. We invite parents and/or caregivers and students to 
schedule an interview time with Mrs Jill Rogers, Head of Junior School, to  
formalise their child’s enrolment for 2020. If you have a child who is due to start 
school in 2020, but have not received a letter, please contact College Registrar 
Tracey Davey on 87 255 455 and she will help you organise this.

Car Parking Care 
I ask all community members to please park only in the designated car park 
spaces around the school and refrain from parking elsewhere on school 
grounds. This includes, but is not specific to, disabled car parks and the 
grassed areas adjacent to the gym, classrooms and shedding. As has always 
been the case, where there may be a specific medical concern due to injury and 
special needs, please let us know so that we can implement a suitable support 
plan for your family.

Parish Planned Giving Rebate
I remind families that parents’ contributing to the ‘Parish Planned Giving’ 
may claim a rebate from Tuition Fees of 50% of their contribution up to a  
maximum claim of $750. Official Parish receipts are to be presented to the  
Finance Department for a deduction to be made.

God Bless,
David Mezinec  |  Principal

From the Assistant Principal 
– Student and Staff 

Development
Welcome to Semester 2!
Many students would have changes of classes and/or teachers. Please discuss 
these with your children, as it is always good to know what they are doing, no 
matter what their stage of education.

It is pleasing to see the majority of students adhering well to the College’s  
Uniform Policy. When worn properly, the College Uni-
form looks very smart. A couple of areas for attention are the 
length of the boys hair and school regulation socks. If hair is at  
shoulder length, it needs to be tied back. Please also ensure your 
children are wearing the regulation socks that do not contain  
logos. A final uniform reminder is that as of Term 4, old bucket hats (navy with 
light blue piping) will no longer be permitted, as the transition period has  
concluded. The College’s Uniform Shop has a good supply of the current style 
of hats.

I hope everyone has a good start to the term. If you have any concerns or  
queries please feel free to contact me via email or phone 8725 5455. 

Jennie Sanderson  |  Assistant Principal – Student and Staff Development

mailto:harryvaneyk%40westnet.com.au?subject=
http://www.tenison.catholic.edu.au/files/44640626/Bishop_Greg_OKelly_Ad_Limina_Visit_190708.pdf
mailto:oshc%40tenison.catholic.edu.au?subject=
http://www.tenison.catholic.edu.au/community/oshc
mailto:sandj%40tenison.catholic.edu.au?subject=
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College Staff feel the Positive IMPACT 
of Personal Development Day

Monday’s Teacher and Staff Professional Development Day saw Dr. Ivan  
Raymond and Mr. David Kelly from the Life Buoyancy Institute present their 
“Resilient IMPACT” workshop. (Intentional Model and Practice Approach for 
Clients to Thrive).
Resilient IMPACT is about empowering and building the capacity of Staff and 
the College Community to activate the wellbeing, learning and life potential 
of students. Resilient IMPACT will help students to deal with the challenges of  
everyday life, achieve the educational and life goals that they set for  
themselves and form healthy relationships with their peers, family and  
community.
After a successful workshop with Middle/Senior school Staff in June, Monday’s 
session included Reception-Year 5, ESO and Admin Staff.
Remaining Years 6-12 Teaching Staff gathered at this time, to discuss Learning 
Imperatives, as well as Action Research Projects.
The entire Staff came together at the end of the day, preparing to SHINE in 
Term 3 and beyond!

David Mezinec  |  Principal

Christian Band ‘Sacred Stone’  
Rock Out at College

On the last Thursday of Term 2, the College’s Barrie Holmes Stadium  
transformed into a live music venue for all Middle School students.
For more than 20 years, Adelaide-based band “Sacred Stone” has been  
touring South Australian schools. Their performances inspire and motivate 
young people to discover their true worth through the love of Jesus Christ.  
The band is made-up of volunteers who find time between studying at  
University to visit schools.
The theme of the show was ‘Re-imagine: Meaning and Purpose’. The students 
were entertained and challenged to think about real life issues through songs, 
interview clips with teenagers and personal stories from band members.

Chris Lloyd  |  Teacher Librarian

Timor-Leste Immersion Participants 
Make a Difference Abroad

Our Timor-Leste Immersion group have recently returned to Australia. All  
Students and Staff were inspired by some of the wonderful people they met, 
the assistance they were able to give, and the rich experiences they will hold 
forever in their hearts and minds.
Some of the highlights from Students:
“We spent 2 nights at the Dominican Orphanage. Here we met Sister Belen and 
the kids welcomed us soooo sweetly!!!! The light on their faces is something we 
will never forget.” - Ava

“At Bakhita, we were welcomed very beautifully by some amazing kids and 
adults who just made us feel very humble.” – Daniel

“We headed up to the mountains, just out of Dili, to the Dara war memorial where 
we learnt about the relationship between Australia and Timor during WW2, and 
drank a refreshing banana juice.” – Letitia and Ruby

“After admiring the views, we drove back down the mountain and to the church 
where we were greeted with coffee, tea and biscuits. The sun was beginning to 
set at around that time so we all went outside and watched the sun fall behind 
the sea and the Indonesian border.” – Julian

“At around 9:00am, we headed to the big Sunday Mass where we presented the 
priest with a Mary MacKillop statue and an Australian Flag. Mrs Sharp also got 
dressed up and did a reading at the mass in Tetun, which she did beautifully. We 
also got to be a part of the choir and sang 2 songs.” – Michelle and Alex

Please click here for a full Timor-Leste Immersion Trip Summary. 

Good Luck to College 
 Eisteddfod Participants

We wish the best of luck to those students competing in this weekend’s Mount 
Gambier Vocal and Choral Eisteddfods.
The competition is to be held at the Wehl Street Theatre. School Ensembles 
perform on Friday 26 July, with individual performances over the weekend. 
Tickets can be purchased at the Theatre box office.
Beth Creedy  |  Head of Music

http://www.tenison.catholic.edu.au/newsroom-events/news?newsItem=44641440
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PTA Costume Swap & ‘Shop’  
to Coincide with Book Week

The PTA are pleased to announce the inaugural Costume Swap. This wonderful 
initiative is specifically designed to help make preparations easier for parents/
carers during Book Week.
We ask all family members to consider donating any pre-loved costumes or  
accessories. These costume/s or accessories can be dropped off to the Front 
Office in Week 1 or 2, and in return (if you wish), you will receive a voucher 
to then redeem a costume/accessory when the Costume Shop is open for  
business! 
Or alternatively, when the Costume Shop is open, you may come in and  
purchase a costume. Costumes will be available for various prices to suit all 
budgets, starting with a gold coin price point. 
Costume Shop – For Ticket Holders ONLY
Wednesday 7 August – 2:30pm-4:00pm in the Staff Room (entry via front office).
This shop is only open for those that have donated a costume in Week 1 or 2 
and have a ticket.
Costume Shop – Open to EVERYONE
Monday 12 August -  2:30pm to 4:00pm in the Staff Room entry via front office.
Open for everyone, please bring cash. Costumes will be various prices starting 
with a gold coin donation and upwards from there. 
This year Book Week’s title is ‘Reading Is My Secret Power’
If you need more information, please contact us via email or inbox us on the 
PTA Facebook Page here.

Aleathia Holland  |  PTA Director 

Soccer Students Shine at State Level
Tenison Woods College was thrilled to have students Fergus Kentish, Finn 
Dickson, Seth Michielan, Jack Latham, Mee Reh Htoo, Richard Kinyabuguna, 
Mitchell Cornolo and Zac Sneddon representing the LCFA at the FFSA State 
Identification Program (SIP) tournament held at Valo Football Centre in the 
July school holidays. The tournament provided an opportunity for participants 
to be identified by FFSA Coaches for inclusion in state squads.

Two Year 10 HPSP Student-Athletes, Austin Rossi and Kaleb Gentile-Meznar, were  
selected to take part in the Regional Camp which was also held over three 
days during the July school holidays.  The Regional Camp is designed to offer  
regional players the opportunity of being coached by FFSA accredited coaches, 
and the possibility for selection into a representative squad to play in  
Singapore later in the year. 
 
Nathan Fleetwood   |  Psychology and HPE Teacher, HPSP Soccer Coach

Waverley International Netball  
Championship Results

Late last term, the College’s best Netballers participated in the Waverley  
International Schools Netball Championships in Melbourne.

The 15A girls had a terrific tournament and finished third out of 28 teams -  
A fantastic performance! The 15Bs had a great but challenging  
competition and finished 16th out of 28 teams, while the Senior girls finished the  
tournament off strong and placed sixth out of 21 teams! Well done to all teams!

Tori McIntyre  |  Sports Administration Trainee

Year 6/7 Statewide Knockout  
Soccer Competition Results

In late June, Tenison Woods College competed in the Year 6/7 Statewide 
Knockout Soccer Competition. 
The opportunity came after the team secured a place in the second round with 
wins against Belair Primary School and Stirling East Primary School.
The boys landed in a very tough group alongside previous tournament winners 
Rostrevor College and Craigburn Primary School.
First up was Rostrevor College. The Tenison team found its feet early and 
moved the ball around with speed and precision. However, Rostrevor took  
advantage of some sloppy defending to go into the break with a 2-0 goal lead. 
In the beginning of the second half, Tenison dominated the defending State 
champions and managed to get a goal back. Despite this, Rostrevor College 
showed why they are one of the best in the state and regained control of the 
match, taking the win 3 goals to 2. The second game against Craigburn Primary 
School saw a rather one-sided affair, which our boys managed to come out on 
top with a 9-0 win. 
Tenison Woods College unfortunately did not progress to the next round. It was 
a huge effort from the team. The whole experience was extremely positive, and 
congratulations to all boys involved. 

Nathan Fleetwood  |  Psychology and HPE Teacher, HPSP Soccer Coach

mailto:pta%40tenison.catholic.edu.au%20?subject=Costume%20Swap
 https://www.facebook.com/TWC-PTA-485533088507427/ 
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Year 6/7 Boys Perform Well at 
SAPSASA Football

In late Term 2, five College students represented the Lower South East in the 
Year 6/7 SAPSASA Football in Adelaide.
Jacob Salmon, Angus Clarke, Rex Jones, Jared Kuhl and Deacon Ilsley  
performed well and helped their team finish in 5th place in the tournament.
Well done boys, a great effort!

Tori McIntyre  |  Sports Administration Trainee

Madeline Wins Silver at Tae Kwon Do 
Victorian Open Championships

Madeline Moss attended the 2019 ITF Tae Kwon Do Victorian Open  
Championships on Sunday 14 July at the Caroline Springs Leisure Centre 
in Melbourne. The event is open to all ages and ranks. Madeline had  
entered into the individual patterns event for pewees 5yr-9yrs old. She was  
given the task of performing an optional pattern and selected Saju Tulgi. 
Madeline performed well and received a silver medal in this category. Madeline 
trains with Azure Tae Kwon Do who took 11 competitors to this competition 
and came home with 17 medals. Congratulations Madeline!

Swimmers Take On Strong State 
Competition

Five students who swim for Blue Lake Y Swim Club competed at the 2019  
SA State Short Course Swimming Championships in Adelaide during the school 
holidays. Hayley, Aleisha and Mikayla Pearson and Thomas and Nicholas  
Bignell competed over four days. 
The competition was tough with over 900 swimmers competing, including 
many from New Zealand. Thomas, Hayley and Aleisha featured in  
several events in the SA top 10 and Thomas was also Reserve in the Open 200 m  
Breaststroke Final. Mikayla and Nicholas swam personal bests in all their 
events with Mikayla taking an impressive 8 seconds off her 100m Backstroke.
SA Top 10 results:
Thomas – 200m Breaststroke 4th, 50m Breaststroke 6th,  
  200m Backstroke 6th, 100m Breastroke 7th, 
  100m Individual Medley 8th, 100m Backstroke 9th,  
  50m Backstroke 10th.
Hayley –   50m Butterfly 6th, 100m Butterfly 7th, 200m Butterfly 7th,  
  100m Breastroke 9th, 100m Individual Medley 9th.
Aleisha –  100m Backsroke 7th, 200m Backstroke 8th,  
  100m Individual Medley 10th.

Aidan Shines at Highland  
Dancing Championship

Year 5 student Aidan Salmon recently competed at the Grand Australasian 
Championship for Highland Dancing.
The Championship was held in Sydney, with Aidan coming first overall in the 
7 to 11 age group, winning a shield for the Restricted Premier National Title.  
He was also awarded the Junior Encouragement award for all competitors  
under 16-years.
Aidan will now work towards joining an Ardlair School of Dancing contingent 
at the International Highland Dancing Championships of Australia, held in  
Gosford, NSW later this month.
At the end of Term 2, Aidan shared the success with his classmates,  
answered questions and gave some demonstrations of special moves, including  
footwork and how to correctly press your fingers together. Aidan even  
performed a couple of routines, finishing with a round of applause from his 
peers. Congratulations Aidan.

Tina Opperman  |  Year 5 Teacher



WEDNESDAY 24 JULY, 2019  |  WEEK 1, TERM 3

Are you an Old Scholar?
Old scholars are an integral part of the history, tradition and future of Tenison 
Woods College. 

We invite all old scholars, past parents, friends and former staff members to 
reconnect through our ‘Friends of Tenison’ committee. 

Join us for reunions, seminars and other activities to maintain an association 
with Tenison Woods College and to reconnect with former friends.

Keep up to date with all the news in the College community.

Register your details today, via our website.

Maree Crabbe Workshop
Please note - Due to unforseen circumstances, this event has been postponed  
to a later date. Information regarding the new date will be provided soon.

Staff and Community Take the 
Plunge for Motor Neurone Disease

On Thursday, 8 August, Tenison Woods College will be holding their very own 
‘Big Freeze for Motor Neurone Disease’ (MND) at 9.00am in the Barrie Holmes 
Stadium. Staff and community members will be participating and sliding their 
way into an icy pool with all funds raised going towards finding a cure for MND. 
Staff and students taking the plunge include:
• David Mezinec
• Ciaran Buckley
• Jamie Edwards
• Donna Johnson
• Nick Patzel
• Chloe Shanahan

Community members taking the plunge include:
• Tom Daly (Pioneers)
• Amanda Frost (Pioneers)
• Dayjar Dickson (Pioneers)
• Pachianna Roberts (Pioneers)
• Kentrell Barkley (Pioneers)

We invite parents and carers of the College community, to join us on the day 
starting at 9:00am. Donations are welcome (cash preferred), A donation table 
will be set up. Come and support a worthy cause, as the participants have put 
in a large amount of effort with their fundraising. This event promises to be a 
great start to our annual charity day. 

Brad Maney  |  HPE Teacher & Year 9 Wellbeing Coordinator

• Simone Gill
• Kaitlin Egan
• Sharon Brodie
• Tayne Hogan
• Emily Turley
• James Lucas
• Lara Willoughby

• Michael Ross (96.1FM)
• Mitchell Tinley (96.1FM)
• Mark Lane (South Aussie Pub)
• Lisa Fyfe (F45)
• Troy Bell (Member for Mount Gambier)

New Working with Children Check 
Volunteer Survey

Working with Children Checks
The State Government has made legislative changes to strengthen its  
screening laws, including transitional arrangements for a New Working with 
Children Check effective from 1 July 2019. The Department of Human Services 
(DHS) in South Australia is working to communicate these changes to create 
awareness and educate South Australians on requirements for these new 
working with children checks.  
10 minute survey
We would appreciate less than 10 minutes of your time to complete this survey 
and provide feedback to help us evaluate our communications and identify 
areas for improvement. 
What to do
If you are an individual who volunteers or works with children, please  
complete this survey yourself.
If you represent an organisation with employees or volunteers who work with 
children, please distribute this survey to relevant employees or volunteers for 
them to complete during business hours.
To start the survey, please click on the following link and complete it by  
1 August 2019.
Who is Square Holes?
DHS have commissioned Square Holes, an independent South Australian  
research agency to collect this feedback. All data gathered will be treated with 
the strictest confidentiality and will be stored and analysed without revealing 
the identity of individuals to protect privacy, and will only be used for research 
purposes. Square Holes is a member of the Association of Market and Social 
Research Organisations, is ISO 20252:2012 certified, and works to the highest 
privacy standards. Square Holes abide by strict privacy codes. For more  
information visit AMSRO. 

Year 7 Students Transition to 
Secondary School

In 2015 Catholic Education South Australia made a commitment to move 
Year 7 to a secondary setting, which means that Year 6 will become the final 
year of primary schooling and Year 7 will become the first year of secondary  
schooling. 
At Tenison Woods College we look forward to this transition taking place in 
2021. This means, at Tenison Woods College, our Sub-Schools will be ELCC,  
Reception-Year 6 (Junior School), Year 7-Year 9 (Middle School) and Year 10-
Year 12 (Senior School). 
I invite you to read the attached letter here from our Directors in South  
Australia. 
I also look forward to communicating more about how we 
are preparing for 2021 at Tenison Woods College, the exciting  
opportunities that we will be offering these Year 7 students; both current  
students of the College, and those who will join us from the various Mount 
Gambier and Regional Primary Schools.

David Mezinec  |  Principal    

 https://www.surveygizmo.com/s3/5076930/dhswwcc19
http://www.tenison.catholic.edu.au/files/44641441/South_East_community_letter_20190719.pdf
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Upcoming Events:
Friday 26 July
• Mount Gambier Vocal and Choral Eisteddfods begin
• New Receptions Rest Day (All Day)
• 8:45am - Open Girls Soccer
• 9:00am - National Trees Day Excursion 1
• 10:30am - National Trees Day Excursion 2
• 12:00pm - National Trees Day Excursion 3

Saturday 27 July
• 6.00pm - Mass, St. Pauls Church

Sunday 28 July
• 11.00am - Family Mass, St. Pauls Church

Monday 29 July
• District Golf Day
• 2:00pm - Year 9C F45 Session (Edwards)

Tuesday 30 July
• SSSA Open Boys & Girls Basketball
• 9:00am - ICAS English Competition
• 9:30am - SAPSASA Soccer Tryouts – Boys
• 12:30pm - SAPSASA Soccer Tryouts – Girls

Wednesday 31 July
• New Receptions Rest Day
• Open Boys Soccer
• 4:30pm - PTA Meeting

Uniform Shop
Regular Opening Hours: 
Tuesday: 8.00am - 12.00pm
Thursday: 1.00pm - 5.00pm

A reminder that Students are required to wear their Winter Uniforms for  
Terms 3.
Contact Us: 
E: thecollegeshop@tenison.catholic.edu.au
T:  (08) 8724 4637

Canteen Roster - Week 2, Term 3
For those rostered to work in the canteen, your starting time is 10.00am and 
your finishing time is 2:00pm. If you have any questions, please contact the 
Canteen Manager, Leanne Sandow.

Monday - Sarah Cutting
Tuesday - Kate Pohlner
Wednesday - Lyn Wilson
Thursday - Cassie Edwards
Friday - Bernie Passauer

Lunch order bags can only be used once, they are not reusable.
Icy poles cannot be ordered on lunch bags. Children need to come to canteen to  
purchase.

See  the Community Noticeboard for posters and notices of  
upcoming events within our College, and wider community.

Please click here to view this page.

Photo Gallery

http://www.tenison.catholic.edu.au/newsroom/community-noticeboard

